WPCA Meeting
 Friday November 14, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
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Members present: Kathy McKeough, Mark Stankiewicz, Charlie Cipolla, Kathy Aldridge, Jack Harney, Rita Sulick, and David Tousignant
The meeting was convened at 7:15pm by Vice Chairwomen Kathy Aldridge.   
Absent: Bill Lacourciere

Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church
Secretaries Report:
Mark made a motion to accept the secretary’s report. This was seconded by Jack Harney.

The motion was voted and passed with the typing corrections. 
At the last meeting it was suggested that a follow-up letter be sent to the owners who have not

responded to the information request. 130 second request letters were sent out, and to date there are approx. 77 left unanswered.

Treasurer’s Report:

Rita passed out the November report. Jack made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Mark seconded the motion. Rita gave an explanation of the report. The motion was voted and passed. 
The report is on file.

Communication:

Jack reported the Oct. newsletter will be on the website within the week. 
The November newsletter will be published very soon. It was suggested that a post card be sent out to all property owners suggesting they frequently check the WPCA website. The website, 
www.point-o-woodswpca.com will have updates on the construction progress and their planned schedules.
Correspondence:

Kathy turned over several items of correspondence for filing.
Chairman’s Report:

Kathy gave an update on the meeting with Old Lyme.
At the meeting there were Old Lyme officials, state officials and DEP personnel.

The basis of the meeting was the distance between the wells and the grinder pumps  on private property.

The committee is to try and come up with a solution to this situation by the next town 

meeting. Any unresolved issues will be reviewed and dealt with by the state health dept.

Kathy introduced the new WPCA committee member, David Tousignant, to the group.
David is also a member of the Board of Governors.

Rob reported on the progress of Paganelli Construction, they are currently working inside the town of Old Lyme on Rt.156. They will also be working inside of POW as we move further into the late fall and winter months. 

Rob indicated that the meeting with Old Lyme also discussed the separation of the water

and sewer line on private property, and the code agreed upon was The International Plumping
Code. Rob stated that this code indicated that approx. two (2) feet separation would be 

acceptable between water and sewer line on private property.
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Rob reported that his office is now open at South Shore Landing on Rt. 156. The phone 

number is 860-434-5638, the fax is 860-434-5691.
Norb Church gave a report on the easements. There are approx. 15 easements signed to date. Approx. 15 in process of being signed and 10-15 ready to be signed. About half the total number 

of easement properties have not been in contact with Norb. 
Norb passed out the revised sewer connection rules. The changes were in paragraph 4 of the

document. It was suggested that a septic hauler come to the next meeting and explain what
they are looking for during the pump out procedures. 
When a resident wishes to submit an application for exempt from connecting to the sewer, they must submit the application prior to the meeting so the application can be reviewed before action is taken. 

David Tousignant discussed the eight areas on the roads that the BOG felt could use some rework while the sewers are being installed. This was discussed with Rob earlier and he gave some estimates, and these were forwarded to Bill Lacourciere. The next BOG meeting will have to discuss the method to pay for this and have it completed during the sewer installation. 
Mark presented the paperwork for the new bulletin board for the WPCA project information. The invoice was given to Rita for payment. The board will be delivered and be installed.

Motion to adjourn was passed at 8:30pm.
Respectfully submitted,

William Pape Secretary/WPCA
